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The Franciscans of Maryfields Friary, Narellan Road, Campbelltown, plan to conduct the Way of the Cross in the grounds of Maryfields, on the five Sundays of Lent and on Palm Sunday and also on Good Friday morning.

The dates of the five Sundays of Lent this year are: March 5, 12, 19, 26, April 2. Palm Sunday is on April 9. Weather permitting, the Way of the Cross will begin at 3 p.m. at “Gethsemane”, near the main entrance to Maryfields, on Narellan Road. On Good Friday, April 14, the Way of the Cross will begin at 9 a.m. The car park is located further along the drive that leads to the former novitiate and brothers’ formation house.

The first Way of the Cross took place at Maryfields on Good Friday, 1936. Three years later, we experienced the devastation of World War II and it seems that, ever since its conclusion in August 1945, wars have continued unabated in various part of the world. On the other hand, we believe that Jesus is our peace. He died so that by his cross the hostility between all people would be defeated. Christ’s cross stands as a symbol of the love of God that has overcome all hostility and death itself.  Remembering the last earthly journey of Jesus from the palace of Pilate to the hill of Calvary where he prayed, ‘Father, forgive them’ is a timely reminder that we too must try to live in peace. 

The Way of Cross is a way for all people because it is the way of Jesus, our Peace. Hence we welcome everyone of good will to come and pray in the spirit of Jesus for the peace of the world, peace in our South Pacific region and for peace in our nation.
Groups are welcome to make the Way of the Cross at any time. They are requested to contact the Friary at least a day beforehand. Our telephone number is: (02) 4626 2400. The participants are welcome to use the facilities of our kiosk, which is in the grounds, for a picnic lunch if desired.

Peace and every blessing,
The Franciscan friars at Maryfields.
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